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ANNUAL LETTER OF EXPECTATIONS FOR 2023/24 

I write on behalf of shareholding Ministers to convey the Government's priorities and my 
expectations for the Board in achieving these for New Zealand Growth Capital Partners 
Limited (NZGCP), in relation to the 2023/24 financial year. 

Government priorities 

The Government's economic plan is to support New Zealand to become a high wage, low 
emissions economy that provides economic security in good times and bad. This is being 
achieved through the Government's support for businesses to retain jobs and support to 
Crown companies and entities to protect and maintain important services. 

I acknowledge that the current operating environment and the economic outlook are 
challenging and uncertain. However, this environment makes the focus on delivering value 
even more important along with addressing the 'bread and butter' issues. Investing in critical 
infrastructure and public services will be important to our economic success, along with a 
focus on renewable energy, waste reduction, sustainability, resilience, and pursuing carbon 
neutrality. 

Crown-owned companies and entities through their operations will play an important role in 
the social and economic success of New Zealand. Responsible management of assets and 
finances, including careful control of debt, capital expenditure, and investments are part of 
the contribution NZGCP makes to the Government's goals. 

Sector-related issues 

There continue to be specific capability and capital gaps in the start-up and early-stage 
market which illustrate NZGCP's important role in market development. In addition, the 
global market headwinds are likely to impact the deployment of capital in New Zealand and 
may have consequences for demand for goods and services from our start-ups, and/or the 
timing of their scaling up. 
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• Support future-focused Maori Crown relations; and

• Contribute to improving wellbeing.

In addition, I expect NZGCP to follow governance and monitoring expectations contained in 
the MBIE publication titled Monitoring arrangements for MBIE-monitored Crown entities. 

Board self-evaluation 

Boards are expected to evaluate their performance as a whole and that of individual members 
on an annual basis, and to advise shareholding Ministers and the Ministry of Business 
Innovation and Employment (MBIE) of the results of this assessment. This helps MBIE when 
providing advice to Ministers on board reappointments. Some tools for board performance 
review are available from the Institute of Directors in New Zealand. 

Other matters 

The Government expects all Crown entity boards to operate with a high standard of integrity 
and to have procedures in place to appropriately manage conflicts of interest, should any arise. 

NZGCP's operating environment remains complex and evolving. I appreciate the hard work 

and contributions of the NZGCP Board, management team and staff to the successful 

performance of NZGCP. I look forward to working with you as you continue to strengthen 

performance and outcomes for New Zealanders. 

Should you have any questions about any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact my 
officials at MBIE. 

Soifua ma ia manuia 

Hon Barbara Edmonds 
Minister for Economic Development 

For and on behalf of shareholding Ministers 

cc: Mr Rob Everett, Chief Executive, NZGCP 


